Town of Cornish Selectmen's Meeting November 27, 2013

Vinal Pendexter, Nancy Perkins, and Dan Sherman were present for the meeting.

Warrants for Accounts payable and Payroll along with the 11/27 Meeting minutes were reviewed and signed.

Two 801A forms for 2012 Personal Property submitted by Cardtronics and Heli Modified, Inc. were reviewed and signed.

Mike O'Donnell of O'Donnell Mapping explained that the Cornish Planning Board hasn't done their work for the 2011 Shoreland Zoning map; they are responsible for doing the legwork to make sure everything is there on the map. Towns hired a Planner to meet with their Planning Board, they determine what they want on the map, and then it's sent to Mike @ O'Donnell Mapping. Mike recommended the Planning Board contact Al Jay with Southern Maine Regional Planning.

An Incident Report was filed concerning inhumane treatment of animals and malnourished horses at Roland Scott's property. Nancy Perkins investigated, attempted to call complainant and Roland Scott without success. The Animal Control Officer will take a look and report back.

Diane Harrington met with Jackie Price at the Odd Fellows Hall and inventoried 39 trophies in good condition stored on the second floor. The Cornish Historical Society and Cornish School Alumni Association are planning a presentation for Spring 2014 that will incorporate the trophies. Until that time, they will remain there in storage.

Nomination Papers available December 20th, Articles for the 2014 Town Warrant due by December 27, Budget Committee Meeting on Tuesday, January 13th, Town Meeting set for Monday, March 17th.

Selectmen signed paperwork to abate then supplement the 2013 Real Estate Taxes for two Rosalyn Gonyea properties (R06-012 and R06-012B) to correct a lot number assignment error made at mapping time.

Calista Cross plans to move forward with plans to petition for a Secret Ballot Referendum vote for the Veteran Memorial at Town Meeting. Diane provided information explaining the process for Calista to read and gave each Selectman a packet to review.

Dan relayed Greg Wilfert's concern on the amount of salt deposited on the road near his well. Nancy offered to talk with Dave Whitney then call Dan. Jerry Day asked Dan the status of the snow removal at Pike Hall. Rick Reinhard was approached about doing the job but declined so Jerry will be asked to do it.

Dan Sherman spoke to Donald Simoneau, Deputy Commander Maine American Legion and asked Don ultimately who has the authority to determine where a monument would go. His response was that typically the Selectmen of the towns. However, he did not offer the fact that

Town of Cornish Selectmen's Meeting November 27, 2013

it's a matter of fact and/or law that the Selectmen have the ultimate responsibility. Dan's question to Don was ultimately do the Selectmen have the authority to determine where it goes, and in a round about way Don said no.

Motion made that Selectmen expend up to \$500 toward the 5 towns working together for a solution by hiring an attorney to represent the towns in the Time Warner negotiations. Seconded and approved.

Old Business: Heli Modified, Inc. stair fabrication passed off to Harry Eddy to follow up on.
ATTAR Engineering, Inc.- \$2,000 quoted to prepare the RFP; Dan will ask Pete
Simard and Vinal will ask Bob Sturgeon if the drawings provide enough
information plus the materials list to allow a contractor to prepare a bid price.

Tom Magno, Cornish Sewer District walked the entire George Wood lot and found nothing that pertains to the leaching fields and should be ready to bush hog. Tom asked to include the leaching field along the river and bush hog about 10 to 15 feet in from the edge.

Motion made to adjourn the meeting.

Vinal Pendeyter

Janiel Sherman

Nancy S. Perkins